



TSSCC MEETING MINUTES

June 4, 2018

Start 7:05 PM Attendees 9

Secretary: Tom & Denise Beall present. May minutes approved as posted on the TSSCC web site.

Treasurer: Pete Maloy present, Current bank balance is \$11,050.94.

President Emeritus: Bob Lindsay- not present

Director: Erik Vandermey present.

VP: Chris Perry, present

President: David Finchum, present

REGULAR REPORTS

Membership, Registration & Administration;

No new members. Fixed the 2017 link. Event 3 is set up & ready and waiting for the OK to make it live. President Finchum gave the go ahead to make it live. We will do a post about volunteers to assist with registration. No pressure since the next event is a co-event.

Equipment, Property & Technology;

Discussed the need to get wireless timing up and running before July. We believe the timer and printer are not talking to each other. If not, we need some really long cables. Chris Perry says Ryan did make us some really long ones. Need someone to shadow Ryan for chief of equipment.

Chris has not contacted SPS about the reflectors or the timing equipment.

Trailer is back at Daryl's. There was some miscommunication, the trailer should not be able to be moved to Rt. 66 now that NHRA Nationals are over. Tom has the trailer sticker and will get it on the trailer.

Bob Lindsay will be borrowing 100 cones for June 20th event that he is coordinating for corporate driver training.

Schedules & Sites;

Working on new event out in Joliet a little further down the road for July 8th instead of Rt. 66 at Autobahn. Erik had an aerial view of the site and the area we can use. Those present were able to see what the area layout looks like so we can see where we can paddock, etc. Café will be open. Bathrooms will be open in the cafe. Erik forwarded contract to David who will have to review and send back.

Chris Perry will take on Erik as his co-chair for the event.

Need to make sure everyone checks in at the gate and signs waiver for Autobahn. This is separate from our TSSCC waiver. Autobahn will get us back to 8 events.

Still looking for some course designers.

Rantoul will be a North vs. South event. Anyone not season pre reg will need to reg on Champaign County's site. David will talk to Dean more @ classing. Still want to stress the 4-heat event. (There have been changes since the 6/4 meeting and some of this information is now irrelevant. Only including as this is the minutes as the occurred that night.)

Trophies; Winners from Grissom have been contacted about their trophy shirts. Still shirts left from the event. See Chris Perry if you are interested. Chris also reached out and got prices from SPS for hoodies for the Top 10 from 2017 and will be ordering. We need a new design for trophy shirts for this season. Chris will work on putting this together as well.

Sponsors; Bob Lindsay not here to report on Autometer once shared and interest. We have not heard back from JEGS.

Event Review;

No new events to review.

New Business/Old Business;

None.

Announcements;

The Bealls have wheels for sale. Voxx 15x7 aluminum wheels with like new Direzza Z2's 195/50/R15 (fits Miata) \$800.00

Bob Lindsay is selling tire trailer with utility track box and 2 draw bars for \$200.

Daryl Dupre has a 1934 Chevrolet kit car for sale.

Ryan Weddle has a staggered set of wheels for a 350Z.

If you would like any information on any of these fine automobiles, please contact the selling parties.

Adjourned: 7:35 Submitted by TEAM BEALL